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Notice on the meeting of the Mayor with directors of Municipality 

 
Local government builds road infrastructure with shared funding  

 
 
3 July 2013, Prizren 
 
Proceeding from the “Online Transparency of Prizren Municipality” project, EC Ma Ndryshe has partaken 
in the meeting of the Mayor, Mr. Ramadan Muja, with the municipal directors, in which a number of 
decisions were rendered. 

Municipal government of Prizren, at the request of the Directorate of Public Services, has rendered a 
decision on the allowing the announcement of tenders for construction of roads/streets with concrete 
elements and construction of the sewage system with the system of shared funding for creation of 
better infrastructure for work and life for the residents of some city neighbourhoods and villages of the 
municipality. 
 
Local executive has allowed the funds for the construction of canalization for “Raguza”, “Hajdar Shala” 
and “Skender Latifi” streets in Prizren; construction of the road of Gutaj neighbourhood in Nashec 
village; construction of the local road in Jablanice/Jabllanicë village; construction of “Salajdin Berisha 
3,4”, “Beamir Memaj”, “Emin Abazi-1” and “Elbasani-1” streets; construction of the street in Badallaj 
neighbourhood of Prizren and local roads in Gjonaj and Kushnin villages of Has district. 
 
Also, based on the request of the residents of Billushë village for construction of local roads, the board 
has allowed the announcement of a tender for construction of this project amounting about 50,000 
Euros, funds allocated by the Directorate of Public Services according to the budgetary planning of the 
Municipality. 
Furthermore, at this meeting a decision was taken to allow funds for construction of the bridge in 
Korishë village. 
 
On the proposal of the Directorate of Urbanism, local executive has approved the requests made by this 
directorate regarding the announcement of the tender for drafting of two Urban Regulatory Plans – 
“Greenery with furniture and leisure” that is foreseen under the Urban Development Plan, which will 
include Arbana neighbourhood on the sides of the highway; and, secondly, the Urban Regulatory Plan 
“Lakuriqi Verior 2”, where a high-rise construction is foreseen. This regulatory plan includes a part of 
Theranda/Suhareka (The so-called Fshati; Eng: the Village) that is bordered with the Light Industrial 
Zone and towards the PLSS “Lekë Dukagjini”. 
 
At this meeting, local government, by the proposal of the Office of Communities and Returns, has 
reviewed and unanimously allowed the announcement of tender for supply with construction materials 
for the renovation of housing of social cases among the communities. 
 
The Directorate of Administration was given a green light for allowing the announcement of tenders for 
supply with materials for maintenance of the water supply, sewer and central heating systems in 
municipal facilities. Additionally, to the request of this directorate a decision was approved for the 



imprint and incrustation of the new logos for the needs of the protocol, such as brass material, cutting 
and embossing the brass, abrasion of the material with acid, gilding the material and supply with strong 
paper material for storage boxes. 
In this meeting, the executive had unanimously approved the requests for the official travel abroad for 
two officials of MDE and DLSW to Durrës of Albania, an official of the DTED in Macedonia, approval of 
the requests for permits and per diems, as well as for two officials from the Office of Returns and 
Communities for official travel in Serbia. For the latter, the municipality covers all the expenses. 
 
 
Project of EC Ma Ndryshe for transparency oversight of the executive branch will continue on publicizing 
monitoring findings through regular press releases and project’s website, where the findings will be 
posted directly by the monitors. So far, all the monitoring findings, including regular press releases and 
other information relative to local government of Prizren, are regularly published on the project’s 
website: www.online-transparency.org.  
  
 
 
 
 
Thank you for your cooperation,  
 

Elmedina Baxhaku, Monitoring Staff 
NGO EC Ma Ndryshe 
Saraqët Street 5, Prizren 
Zeki Shulemaja Street 2, Pristina 
www.ecmandryshe.org & info@ecmandryshe.org 
+381 38 224 967 & +381 29 222 771 

 
 

 
 
 
 
From September 2012 the “Online Transparency of Prizren Municipality” project is financially 
supported by the British Embassy in Pristina. 
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